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Coronovirus (Covid-19)

Everyone in Withington Parish will be aware of the Covid-19 Virus spreading throughout the UK. This is a fast-moving situation, and as a result, Withington Parish has reviewed the Parish Emergency Plan and has mobilised our Parish Emergency Team who will meet regularly to consider our response to this outbreak.

Our main advice is that everyone should follow the latest Government guidance. There is no doubt that this will change frequently over the next few months.

The current messages coming from Government, as at Thursday 19th March are:

	
If you live alone and have symptoms of coronavirus infection (COVID-19), however mild, do not leave your home for 7 days from when your symptoms started (self-isolating). 

If a member of your household has symptoms everyone living with you should stay at home for 14 days.




The symptoms are:
· A high temperature – you feel hot to touch on your chest or back
· A new, continuous cough – this means you've started coughing repeatedly


This action will help protect others in our community while you are infectious.

You should plan ahead if possible:

Let your family and friends living locally know that you are self-isolating.

If you can, let your neighbour know so that they can keep in touch by telephone.

If you have no one nearby who can help, let the Parish Emergency Team know (via email clerkwithingtonpc@gmail.com) or by telephone so that we can arrange for a volunteer to keep in touch.

Martin Timmis, Chair WPET (01743) 510236 or 07951 098662

Phil Heath, Chair WPC (01743) 709430 or 07789 915323

Neil Maxwell, Parish Councillor, (01743) 709333 or 07970 464530

Lesley Stone, Parish Councillor, (01743) 709105 or 07801 569372

Alan Williams, Parish Councillor, (01743) 709282 or 07739 694723

Denise Roscoe, Parish Clerk, (01743) 709603.

Withington Parish Emergency Team
What does self-isolating mean?

	
Do not have visitors (ask people to leave deliveries outside).

Do not leave your home, for example to go for a walk, to school or to public places.

Stay at least 2 metres (about 3 steps) away from other people in your home if possible.

Sleep alone.

Wash your hands regularly for 20 seconds, each time using soap and water, or use hand sanitiser. 

Stay away from vulnerable individuals, such as the elderly and those with underlying health conditions, as much as possible.

Drink plenty of water and take everyday painkillers, such as paracetamol, to help with your symptoms.





Do not:

Visit hospital or your GP until you have been through the NHS 111 system.

You do not need to call NHS 111 to go into self-isolation. If your symptoms worsen during home isolation or are no better after 7 days, contact NHS 111 online. If you have no internet access, call NHS 111. For a medical emergency dial 999



	
Only call 111 if:
· You feel you cannot cope with your symptoms at home
· Your condition gets worse
· Your symptoms do not get better after 7 days






Withington Parish Emergency Team will try to keep everyone informed of the latest developments and guidance.


Withington Parish Emergency Team
Covid-19 Vulnerability survey

In order for us to target our limited resources in the most appropriate way, we are asking Parishioners to let us know if they might need help during the pandemic.

Please let us know:

	Do you live alone?

	YES / NO

	Are you or anyone you live with over 70?

	YES / NO

	Do you (or someone you live with) have any underlying medical conditions which could make you more vulnerable?

	YES / NO

	Would you like one of our Parish Volunteers to make contact with you?

	YES / NO

	Are you currently self-isolating?

	YES / NO

	Do you have an email address that we can use to send you up to date information?

	YES / NO




Name:

Address:

Email address:


Please reply to clerkwithingtonpc@gmail.com or to any of the telephone numbers for PET members.

	
Volunteers wanted.

We are also keen to provide volunteers who may be willing to assist with shopping, pharmacy collections, urgent errands or just a chat over the phone. If you are willing to join the list of volunteers please let us know urgently – we will provide an introductory note for you, and co-ordinate volunteers to avoid duplication.

If you are willing to help in any capacity please call Martin Timmis, Chair Parish Emergency Team 07951 098662 or 01743 510236 leaving your contact details.




If you need to talk, you might find this message helpful.

St John the Baptist Church, Withington, in the Benefice of the Wrockwardine Deanery

Please be assured of our prayers as we work together at this time to keep everyone happy and safe.

While we are unable to share in public worship we are finding ways to continue as a worshipping community. There are lots of suggestions on the internet but if you do not have or use a computer we are looking for ways to stay connected.

St John the Baptist Church, Withington is going to be open during the day for people to call in for private prayer whilst keeping ‘social distance’ as they wish. On Sundays for the foreseeable future, Lisa will be in Church between 9:30 & 10:00 praying for this community & our world.

If there are particular things you would like her to pray for you can ring her or text on 07729621554.


What can I do in self-isolation?

It’s important to try to stay as fit as possible. A little light exercise might replace your normal walk.

Keep in touch with family and friends by telephone.

Keep your mind active with puzzles, books etc, but remember not to share them with others.

Catch up with those indoor jobs you have put off for months.


And finally, remember, if you aren’t self-isolating, carry on as normally as you can.

Go for a walk but keep your distance from other people (social distancing).

Wave and smile at your neighbours.

Wash your hands regularly for 20 seconds – every time you leave or return home, and as often as you can everywhere else.
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